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Statement by the Czech Republic

Mr. President,

The Czech Republic aligns itself with the statement delivered by the EU.

We thank the Independent Expert, Mr. Victor Madrigal-Borloz, for his insightful report on gender theory and law of inclusion that will certainly serve as a work of reference for the years to come. We reassure him of our full support for his mandate and we express our appreciation for his valuable activities.
The Czech Republic shares the view that it is the duty of the State to prevent, prosecute and punish violence and discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation or gender identity. The State needs to deliver sufficient legal framework and appropriate public policies that will contribute to rooting out false preconceptions and stereotypes and will help to ensure equal standing of LGBT. That is why our Government is currently finalising our very first LGBT strategy that will further reduce barriers faced by LGBT persons in the Czech Republic in the field of work, health care, social system or education.
The State also needs to protect the most vulnerable ones – young LGBT people who often need to bear the heavy burden of stigma and need to cope with its consequences in the stage of their life when they are the most vulnerable. Therefore we fully support the call of the Independent Expert for the implementation of comprehensive gender and sexuality education. Accessible gender and sexuality education is a way to make young LGBT people feel heard, seen and accepted.
Mr. Madrigal-Borloz, what measures can we take to fight hate crimes on the basis of sexual orientation and gender identity?
Thank you.

